
Minutes OLA 

Parish Council Meeting December 12, 2016 

 

Members present: Father Paul, S.Maleike, J.Zupetz, G.Arsenault, S.Schudel, T.Wall, 

J.Herschel, M.Hurd, S.Rufer, C.Herschel (Rel.Ed),  T.Woodward (Bookeeper) B.Ernst, 

J.Colon, M.Donnelly (Financial),  B.Texter (Administrative Asst.) , S.Osborne 

(Maintenance)                     

Members missing:R.Drainville 

A. Call to order by J.Herschel  

B. Opening prayer by M.Hurd 

C. Visitors Present: B.Skennion,T.Dempsey, B.Cinque, R.Cinque, G.Texter, 

D. Acceptance of the November 14, 2016 minutes, after two corrections were 

made. 

E. Next meeting: January 9, 2016 

F. Pastoral Assistants Report: B.Texter (Report submitted by G.Texter) 

G. Finance Report: T.Woodward 

A Statement of Activities November 2016 Report was submitted. A positive 

Amt. of $910 noted since September of 2016. 

Financial Council Update: With the OLA Capital Campaign coming up 

J.Herschel and S.Chevalier have been selected as the Co-Chair Coordinators.  

The Archdiocese still in the process of naming a Campaign Manager for our 

churches campaign.  

H. Religious Ed. Report: C.Herschel (Report Submitted) 

I. Unfinished Business: 

a. Maintenance: S.Osborne 

Windows are scheduled to arrive and to be installed. Regular maintenance 

issues going on. Snow removal to be resolved for the coming year. 

b. Live Nativity Summary: A heartfelt thank you went out to Beth Texter, 

Ann Marie Troy and Lisa Dyer for doing a wonderful job and making the 

night a great success. 

c. Capital Campaign (Renew and Rebuild): J.Zupetz submitted to the Council 

an outline of Capital Improvements for our church with estimates. This is an 

on going process where more estimates will be considered for the projects, 

and the priority of the projects. 

J. New Business: 

a.  B.Cinque has asked the council for permission of her daughter to hold a    

Bazaar type sale representing LuLaRoe in the parish center. Table fees 

will go towards the Parish Fund and possibly a food sort of concession to 

benefit also. Council granted permission with finer details to be worked 

out time and date. 

b.  All new LED lights installed in parking lot, timers set. Rotolo Electric 

 did the repair work. 

K. Final Remarks: Father Paul expressed confidence how OLA  made the 

transition during the 2016 year and that the 2017 year will rely on our 

continuing strengths of our Religious Ed program, and Fiscal responsibilities. 

Father Paul thanked the OLA Parish for their loyalty to the church, which is 

full of spirit, making OLA 2017 a very good place to be. 

Closing Pray: M.Hurd 

Draft Pending Parish Council Approval 
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